
NOTICE OF INTENT TO REPEAL THE 2013 CASPER-NATRONA RULES FOR
TATTOO AND BODY PIERCING AND 

NOTICE TO ADOPT THE 2025 CASPER-NATRONA COUNTY BODY-ART
REGULATIONS 

Pursuant to the Wyoming Administrative Procedures Act, W.S. §16-3-103 et seq., W.S. §35-1-
303 et seq., and W.S. §35-1-106, the Casper-Natrona County Board of Health will hold a public 
hearing to consider the repeal of the current 2013 Casper-Natrona County Rules for Tattoo and 
Body Piercing and the adoption of the 2025 Casper-Natrona County Body-Art Regulations to 
replace the current rules.  Copies of the current 2013 Rules and the proposed 2025 regulations 
are available at the office of the Casper-Natrona County Health Department, 475 S. Spruce St., 
Casper, WY 82601, and at the website:  www.casperpublichealth.org 

The Board is considering adopting the 2025 regulations to update definitions, operator 
requirements/standards, records requirements, procedures and license requirements, and to help 
make the regulations consistent with NEHA (National Environmental Health Association) 
standards.  

On Thursday, February 20, 2025, at 5:30 p.m. at the Casper-Natrona County Health Department, 
Casper, WY 82601, the Board will open the public hearing to hear public comment and consider 
the repeal of the 2013 Casper-Natrona County Rules for Tattoo and Body Piercing and the 
adoption of the 2025 Casper-Natrona County Body-Art Regulations.  Additionally, prior to the 
public hearing, any interested person may submit his/her written views on the proposed 
regulations to the office of the Board of Health, 475 S. Spruce St., Casper, WY 82601 or to 
akinder@cnchd.org.   The 2025 regulations will exceed standards under state statute as there is 
currently no specific state regulations regarding body art.
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